
 U.S. Department of Justice 
 
 National Security Division 
 
 
Assistant Attorney General Washington, D.C.  20530
 June 16, 2009 
 
By E-File 
 
Ms. Marlene H. Dortch 
Federal Communications Commission 
445 l2th St. SW, Room TW-B204 
Washington, DC 20554 
 
Re: Orlando Telephone Co., Inc./Summit Broadband Inc. 

WC Docket No. 09-61 
ITC-T/C-20090504-00191 

 
Dear Ms. Dortch: 
 

The Department of Justice (“DOJ”), including the Federal Bureau of Investigation 
(“FBI”), with the concurrence of the Department of Homeland Security (“DHS”) (collectively, 
the “Agencies”), officially withdraws its request to defer action on the above-referenced  
application to transfer control of the domestic and international section 214 authorizations held 
by Orlando Telephone Co., Inc. to Summit Broadband Inc.  Based on the information provided 
to the Agencies by the Applicants and analysis by the Agencies of potential national security, 
law enforcement and public safety issues, the Agencies hereby notify the Commission that they 
have no objection to the application. 
 

Thank you for your consideration. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ JENNIFER ROCKOFF 
Jennifer Rockoff 
Attorney 
National Security Division 
U.S. Department of Justice 
 
 

cc: David Krech (via email at david.krech@fcc.gov) 
Best Copy and Printing, Inc. (via email at fcc@bcpiweb.com) 
Tracey Wilson-Parker (via email at tracey.wilson-parker@fcc.gov) 
Jodie May (via email at jodie.may@fcc.gov) 
Heather Hendrickson (via email at heather.hendrickson@fcc.gov) 
George Li (via email at george.li@fcc.gov) 
Mitchell Brecher (via email at BRECHERM@gtlaw.com) 


